Superintendent’s Report

October 22, 2012
        I.
     K-Prep
Once the Quality Control has taken place as it relates to the K-Prep scores and the embargo lifted, we will consider the likelihood of a separate work session for annual conversation with SBDM Council’s on student achievement, or the ability of including it as part of the regular November meeting depending on everyone’s schedule.  As you have probably been informed by now, preliminary data suggests that we did very well as a district and continue to show progress toward our goal of proficiency for all students!  Do not be surprised if we move from the top 50% in the state to the top 25% once Quality Control has been conducted and the results become concrete.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
September 26th – OVEC; Shelbyville
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
N/A
         V.    BOE Vacancy
I learned on October 8th of the process for appointing the vacant Waterford position.  Fortunately, we were able to get the first advertisement in the paper on Wednesday the 10th with the second advertisement scheduled for the 17th.  Applications can be picked up here at the Central Office and must be postmarked no later than Friday, the 26th.  Once that has been done, Dr. Thompson will bring a committee to the district to interview likely prospects and determine a recommendation from which Commissioner Holliday will appoint.  This appointment, by statute, is only until the next general election.  Therefore, this position will be on the ballot during the next general election to fulfill the remaining 4 year term even though it will be out of the natural cycle.
        VI.    One Sole Purpose
An initiative that Dr. Beasley, Grandfather of two SCES students, brought to our attention to outfit each elementary and Pre-school student in the district with a pair of Chuck Taylor, Converse Tennis Shoes.  The process is currently underway with the goal of getting these out before Christmas.  Committees have been established, dates set for both measurements and delivery, and volunteers will be needed so stay tuned! 
      VII.     Survey Results
Because of Fall Break, survey results will not be available during the week, but hopes are that those results will be compiled in time for dissemination at the meeting Monday evening.
      VIII.   Land Acquisition
With the permission letter from the Gun Club to appraise the land, dialogue is currently taking place with KDE to prepare for an appraisal of both Tanglewood and the Gun Club properties.  It is not yet known at this time what the timeline is on permission from KDE, however, the need may be present to set up another meeting with KDE facilities in order to explain our barriers and possibilities that have become available through recent discussions.

       IX.   Community Baby Shower

The Community Baby Shower sponsored by FRYSC and the Health Department was once again a huge success and a prime opportunity to provide information on Spencer County Schools in a public forum as I was invited to once again be the guest speaker.  Not only do opportunities such as this provide needed support to the community, but the positive community relations it creates on behalf of the school district is phenomenal. 

